The Board of Woodson County Commissioners met in a regular business session on
May 26th, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. with Chairman Forsyth, Vice Chairman Yoho, Member Barnett,
County Attorney Schlotterbeck and County Clerk Porter.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by Yoho, Barnett, Forsyth, Schlotterbeck and Porter.

Barnett moved to approve the agenda as amended. Yoho seconded the motion with Forsyth
making it unanimous.

Barnett moved to approve the May 19th, 2020 minutes as printed. Yoho seconded the motion
with Forsyth making it unanimous.

The Board discussed that certain parties were concerned with the writing of the minutes in the

newspaper reports. The newspaper does not print official meeting minutes, only the first hand

account of the meetings. In order to read the official meeting minutes, those may find them on
the Woodson County courthouse website. Minutes are printed a week later than the date, due

to approval being made at the following meeting.

Public Works Supervisor Onnen presented weekly reports. Onnen presented the Bettis Asphalt
& Construction, Inc. contract proposal for 120" to Madison Street.

The Board addressed the employee handbook concerning political views or opinions. County
employees while on the clock at work, there are to be no political views or opinions of any
matter discussed at work. It states in the employee handbook that it is not allowed and those
will be reprimanded should anyone does not follow the rule.

Treasurer Zimmerman presented monthly reports and the investment of idle funds. Barnett
made the motion to approve the April, 2020 reports, and the investment of idle funds. Yoho
seconded the motion with Forsyth making it unanimous. Barnett made the motion to approve
the January, February and March monthly correction reports for the Transfer Station. Yoho
seconded the motion with Forsyth making it unanimous.

Barnett made the motion to accept the resignation of Tom and Charyl Stewart on September
30, 2020. Yoho seconded the motion with Forsyth making it unanimous. Yoho stated that it is
preferred there be a local EMS Administrator than going with an outside agency.

Barnett made the motion to pay the vouchers and disbursements for the amount of
$151,215.69. Yoho seconded the motion with Forsyth making it unanimous.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m.
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